
 

 

 

 

 

     

                      
310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8560    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

 

June 15, 2016 

 
 

Dan Stahley 

o/b/o Florence Matadi 

8649 Eagle Point Blvd 

Lake Elmo MN 55042 

 

VIA EMAIL: stahley.daniel@ppalawfirm.com 

 

Re: Order to remove or repair the structure at 1325 Arkwright Street 

 

Dear Mr. Stahley: 

 

This is to confirm that at the June 14th Legislative Hearing, Legislative Hearing Officer, Marcia 

Moermond recommended continuing the above-referenced matter to Tuesday, June 28, 2016 at 

9:00 a.m. in Room 330 City Hall/Courthouse so that Ms. Matadi can continue to clean out the 

inside of the property with the assistance of the church and as well as outside.  The boards from 

the windows can be removed, noting that Ms. Matadi needs to re-secure the windows and doors 

before she leaves for the evening.  Also, note that Ms. Matadi needs to obtain a “Seeger only” 

code compliance inspection in order to move forward to making repairs to the building. 

 

If you have further questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 

 

cc: Steve Magner  

 Amy Spong 

 Vicki Sheffer 

 Joe Yannarelly 

 Christine Boulware 

 Pastor Dana Nelson, dnelson.galilee@gmail.com 

 Florence Matadi, harrisflorence484@ymail.com 
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